
мс 

Services January/February 2016 
 

  03-Jan-16      2
nd
 Sunday of Christmas  

          8.00 am ï Holy Communion (BCP) 

  Sunday Club 10.00 am -  Family Communion 

                6.30 pm ï no service 
     

 10-Jan-16  Baptism of Christ (1
st 
Sunday of Epiphany) 

          8.00 am ï Holy Communion (BCP) 

         10.00 am ï HC  

             6.30 pm ï no service  

 

 17-Jan-16 2
nd
 Sunday of Epiphany 

         8.00 am ï Holy Communion (BCP) 

       10.00 am ï Holy Communion 

           6.30 pm ï no service 
  

 24-Jan-16 3
rd
 Sunday of Epiphany 

         8.00 am ï Holy Communion (BCP) 

       10.00 am ï Morning Prayer & Baptism 

   6.30 pm ï Holy Communion  

  

 31-Jan-16 4
th
 Sunday of Epiphany 

         8.00 am ï Holy Communion (BCP) 

       10.00 am ï Holy Communion 

       11.30 am - Baptism Service 

           6.30 pm ï no service  

  

 07-Feb-16 2nd Sunday next before Lent  

         8.00 am ï Holy Communion (BCP) 

 Sunday Club 10.00 am -  Family Communion 

              6.30 pm ï no service  
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Christ Church, Vicarage Street, Ilkeston, Derbys DE7 8TS

 website: www.christchurchcs.org.uk  
 

      Whoõs Who? 

Vicar  -  Revõd Peter Davey  Tel: 0115 9325670    

Associate Priest - Revõd Geoffrey Halliday 

Reader -  Barbara Clayton   Tel: 0115 8082843  

Church Wardens -  

    Glenice Boulton   Tel: 0115 8772637  

    Julie Hart    Mob: 07811 747610  

Church Hall Bookings - Joan Bacon   

email: christchurchjb@outlook.com  Tel: 0115 9161808     

Baptisms/Service of Thanksgiving  - Barbara Clayton   

              Tel: 0115 8082843  

Organist/Choirmaster - Bill Langton  
 

PCC Members  

Glenice Boulton, Margaret Bromby, Michael Bromby (Sec), 

Barbara Clayton, Revõd Peter Davey, Geoffrey Halliday 

(Observer), Julie Hart, Sally Hrycyk, David Martin (Vice -

Chair), Iris Roe, Lorraine Turnbull (Treasurer), Lu Vitale.  

Christ Church News is edited by Ele McGhee.  
Additional material Parish Pump http://www.parishpump.co.uk  
 

Contact Tel: 07702 373811  or email: elemcghee@outlook.com  
if you would like to contribute or to receive a copy via email.        
Contributions for February issue by Friday 22nd January  
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CALENDAR January 2016 

 

           Next TRAIDCRAFT stall:           

February 2016, date tbc  

Christian Aid Barn Dance  

The popular Barn Dance, for Christian Aid, has often been 

held in January, here at Christ Church but not this year.  

It will likely take place at West Hallam Methodist Church, 

perhaps in the spring - more news as it becomes available.  
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   Uniformed Groups normally meet during term -time:  

   Wednesday  - 6pm Beavers 

           - 6.45pm Cubs 

           - 7.45pm Scouts  

   Thursday     - 6.15pm Rainbows & Brownies  

   Friday          - 7pm Guides  

Check with group leaders for start dates in New Year  
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People serving in church this month 
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David Jones writesé. 

By the time you read this Christmas 2015 will be behind us 

and 2016, if not already here, will be looming large. This is 

a traditional time for looking back, reviewing the year gone 

by, and making plans and resolutions for the year ahead.  

For most of us looking back will produce a log of highs and 

lows, successes and failures, the arrival of new family 

members and friends, and the loss of some well - loved ones. 

Hopefully the happier occasions will outweigh the sadder.  

As we look to the future our lines of thought will vary in 

accordance with age and circumstances. Robbie Burns 

wrote that ôthe best laid plans oõ mice and men gang aft 

agleyõ, and of course New Year resolutions can be 

notoriously hard to keep while sensible, moderate aims 

should be achievable.  

When we make our plans our thinking may well be 

influenced by events at home and abroad, by decisions 

made by those in authority and by the needs and demands 

of immediate family, friends and the local community.  

Peter Davey recently reminded us that Jesus warned his 

disciples (and us) that wars and natural disasters are going 

to happen, so we should do our best to cope with the 

consequences and assist those suffering from these 

events. Geoffrey Halliday, on a slightly different tack, 

urged us to take time to consider what lies ahead, and not 

to seek instant gratification or to get things done 

yesterday.  
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Clearing the Vestry  

Two or three times a year (recently for the Christmas 

Fayre) we have to use the vestry as storage space.  The 

rest of the year the Vestry needs to be kept clear.   The 

wardens and vicar plan to clear the vestry of stuff that 

doesnõt belong there early in the new year.  So if there is 

anything that you have parked in there and want back, can 

you move it before the Feast of the Epiphany otherwise it 

will be gone.  Thanks, Peter  

If you are making plans for 2016, may I steer you to St 

Paulõs letter to Philippians (4:8):  

òFinally, brothers and sisters, whatever is true, whatever is 

noble, whatever is right, whatever is pure, whatever is lovely, 

whatever is admirable ð if anything is excellent or 

praiseworthy ð think about such things .ó (TNIV) 

As we venture into 2016 may Jesus be in our heads, our 

hearts, our understanding and our actions. Amen.  

David Jones  

Church Hall toilet refurbishment  

Work begins 4th January to refurbish the church hall 

toilets. During the work there will always be one toilet 

available to use.   

Please take good care whilst this work is in progress.  
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 Tuesday Coffee Morning  
 

    10.15am -  11.45am  

Held in the small hall beyond the kitchen.  

Coffee Morning is a time to relax and chat 
with a drink and home made cake -  £1 only!    

Please come and bring a friend.  

1st session of New Year -  Tuesday 2nd February  

            DAISY  CHAIN  

     Play session for children 0 - 3 years and their 
parents/carers. Held during term time only.  

    Cost £1 for first child, 50p each for subsequent 
children. Refreshments included.  

Tuesday session 1:  9.15am -  11.15am  

    Tuesday session 2:    1pm -  3pm 

1st sessions of New Year -  Tuesday 2nd February  

 

Friday ôTime Outõ coffee break 9.45am -  11am                        

A chance for parents and carers to relax whilst the 
children play together. 50p per session.  

1st session of New Year -  Friday 5th February  

 

Please contact Iris Roe (07715 958403) for more 
information.    
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Daisy Chain  

Daisy Chain Parent & Toddler sessions have continued to 

be well attended with sessions on both Tuesday mornings 

and afternoons, plus the smaller Friday morning session.  

Term ended with the Christmas parties which were a 

great success! The children made angels and snowmen, 

had lots of party food and finished with songs and a visit 

from Santa.  

 

 

  

 

 

 

   Lucas                 receives  

   his                           

    gift!  

 

A big thank you to Iris, Margaret and everyone in the 

team who work so hard all through the year, as well as at 

the Christmas parties, making Daisy Chain such a success.   

All Daisy Chain sessions have an extended Christmas 

break to allow works on the church hall to be completed.  

Start dates likely -  Tuesday 2nd & Friday 5th Feb  

(More photos will appear on website)  
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New Banner for Childrenõs Corner 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A new banner has recently been placed in the Childrenõs 

Corner in church.  

Many people have helped to create this beautiful banner - 

Vivien Sumner, aided by children at Sunday Club, worked 

on the design; Sylvia Puxty machined the material; Glenice 

Boulton hand sewed individual pieces and Barbara Clayton 

created the lettering - truly team work!  

On 6th December, with Sunday Club members present, 

Peter Davey blessed the banner to remind us of the 

importance of children in the life of the church.  

Home Group There will be a further home group in the 

New Year to conclude our study on Ephesians. Following 

this we hope to move on to study the book of Galatians. 

If you are interested please contact Iris Roe :  

Tel:07715 958403  
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Christingle 2016  

Our Christingle Service took place on 13th December with a 

packed church. The cubs led our prayers and also read the 

bible reading. During her talk Barbara Clayton used 

different parts of the Christingle to remind us that:  

* God gave us the earth - symbolised by the round 

orange 

* God sent His Son, Jesus, as the Light of the 

World - the candle  

* Jesus took the punishment for all of our wrong -

doing when he died for us on the cross - the red 

ribbon which goes around the whole world  

* God want the very best for all of His children - 

the fruits and sweets representing the four 

seasons. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the end of the service we made our Christingles and 

stood in a large circle to pass the light all the way around.  
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Meeting of Parochial Church Council (PCC)                   

17th November  2015  

Work on the Church and hall was discussed including:  

¶ production of architects drawings for Church fire door  

¶ refurbishment of the hall toilets to start in 2016  

¶ faculty application to install audio visual equipment in  

Church 

It was reported that the Church roof needs repairing and 

that it will need replacing sometime in the future.  

Policies: two policies were approved:  

¶ Safeguarding  

¶ Equal Opportunities.  

A further policy, on Health & Safety, will be considered 

for approval at the next PCC meeting. The need for 

Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) checks and training 

was also raised.   

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 26th January 2016   

David Martin  

Ladiesõ Group 

NO MEETINGS in JANUARY or FEBRUARY but  

meetings will start again on:  

Tuesday 8th March 2016 at 7pm with a talk from our 

favourite historian Stephen Flinders.  

Pam Bailey 
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EPIPHANY PRAYER   

Father of all,  

Thank you for the revelation you gave to those 

travellers from the East so long ago.  

Thank you that everyone who truly searches for you 

will find you, in Jesus.  

Show us your Son afresh, we pray, so that, at the start 

of this New Year, we can go forward hand in hand with 

Him, into whatever the New Year might hold for us, 

knowing the security which only He can give.  

Give us confidence and peace and strength to live each 

day with that assurance.  

In Jesusõ name.  

Amen. 

 

       By Daphne Kitching  

Prayer Thoughts  

You are invited to share your thoughts on prayer here. 
Maybe a short paragraph on:  

§ how prayer helps you  

§ perhaps a prayer of your own to share with others  

§ or any other thoughts  
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Coffee Morning Christmas Lunch  

We took 15 members of the Coffee Morning out for a 

Christmas Carvery Lunch at the Hogõs Head Hotel, at 

Awsworth. Even the vicar came!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The food was delicious with empty plates all round and 

the staff at the Hogõs Head were fabulous, helping to 

carry plates of food back from the carvery.  

A wonderful time was had by all.      Sue Wood 

éé  Christingle continued  

Thank you to all members of our uniformed groups and 

church members who have been collecting using the 

Christingle candles.  A total of £300 has already been 

sent to the Childrenõs Society with more to come - 

please hand in all remaining candles as soon as you can. 

The oranges and other fruits were also generously 

donated, either by individualsõ gifts or local stores 

Belliniõs and Co-op, with  Simon at the Burnt Pig  pub 

donating the sweets.  

Lynne Tomlinson  and Ele McGhee 
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Christmas Fair 2015  

On Saturday 5 th  December the church hall was a hive of 

activity from 9 oõclock with people arriving to set up their 

stalls. Just before 2 oõclock people began to arrive and the 

hall was buzzing with anticipation.  

The Fair was opened by local celebrity, Peter Davey, aka the 

vicar, who then introduced Santa and stall holders were off. 

Amongst the attractions were the ever popular cake stall, 

Annõs teddies, the toy stall run by Joan and Margaret S, Vivõs 

pictures and preserves, Luõs bottle stalls, Eileenõs white 

Elephant stall, Kenõs clock raffle and the tombola, which was 

cleared after a frantic 20 minutes. Raffle tickets were also 

sold throughout the afternoon by Sue, Barbara and Julie.  

Santa was kept busy chatting to children and giving out small 

presents.  

New this year were Michelleõs Jewellery Stand and Lisaõs 

Usborne books and Nessie was on hand with her Face Painting. 
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Also new this year was the group Pigeon Pie who entertained 

us during the Fair with varied music and Christmas songs, 

many appreciating the festive atmosphere the group added.  

 

Delicious refreshments were 

ably served in the small room 

during the afternoon by Lynn  

and her team of wonderful 

ladies.  The afternoon ended 

with the drawing of the 

raffle with many prizes won.  

 

Thanks to all who 

helped in any way 

either by donating 

prizes, bottles, gifts, 

baking cakes, setting 

up, working a stall, 

serving refreshments 

or working on the 

raffle, playing in the 

band and putting away at the end.                               

Apologies if Iõve missed anyone!  

A total of £921 was raised and, I hope, a good time had by 

all. 

Margaret Bromby  

(More photos will appear on website)  


